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* * * * * * * * * *

Chairman Ernesto Mattace recognized Public Safety Officer Richard Schroeder.  Mr. Schroeder spoke to the Board about his injury in 2001 and his current duties and issues. 

* * * * * * * * * *
Professor of Visual Arts, Michaelann Tostanoski, spoke about SCCC’s 50th anniversary year and the recent unveiling of a newly installed multicultural tile wall at the Michael J. Grant Campus.  The wall is the compilation of 500 student sculptural relief tiles created over the past 10 years under her tutelage.  The Board then toured the wall located in the West Gallery of the building.

* * * * * * * * * *
Professor Steven Schrier, Director of the Suffolk Center on the Holocaust, Diversity and Human Understanding, Inc., gave a presentation on the Center.  The Center was created as a 501(c) corporation in 2003 and had its first Board meeting in 2004.  It was formed to educate the community about various human atrocities, such as slavery and the Holocaust.  The Center has programs designed to carry out the Center’s mission.  Dr. Vicki Wacksman served as Chairperson until this year when she stepped down.  Eleanor Kra has been elected the new Chairperson.  Professor Schrier spoke about the Center’s collections, which includes donations from Mr. Andrew Liput’s private collection.
Professor Schrier handed out an educational guide and brochure on the Center’s project entitled “Embracing Our Differences,” an outdoor art exhibition celebrating diversity.  It was displayed last year at Hecksher State Park and this year at the Long Island Museum.  Professor Schrier showed a 7 minute video that encapsulated the Center’s mission.  

* * * * * * * * * *
A motion to approve the minutes of the September 17, 2009 Board of Trustees meeting was seconded and approved unanimously.

* * * * * * * * * *
A motion to approve resolutions 2009.71 through 2009.84 was seconded and approved unanimously.
RESOLUTION NO. 2009.71      APPROVING MONTHLY SPONSOR SERVICES FOR SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE  

WHEREAS, the State University of New York Regulation No. 602.7 requires the Suffolk County Community College Board of Trustees to review and approve all Sponsor provided services and their estimated value in advance of the service being rendered, and 

WHEREAS, the regulation also requires the approval of the payment of each Sponsor Service satisfactorily performed, and

WHEREAS, health insurance is considered a Sponsor Service, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the health insurance payment to the County of Suffolk in the amount of $1,694,292.80 for the month of September 2009 (Attachment I) is hereby approved by the Board of Trustees. 
*********

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.72    ACCEPTING A GRANT AWARD FOR A WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT TRAINING GRANT FOR AUDIOVOX CORPORATION  

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College has received a grant award from the State University of New York, in the amount of $7,610, including indirect costs, for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grant Program for Audiovox Corporation for the period of  September 1, 2009 through August 20, 2010, and

WHEREAS, the program provides for computer skills training in Microsoft Access and Excel, and training in business writing skills and supervisory skills, and

WHEREAS, matching funds, in the amount of $845, provided by Audiovox Corporation, will increase the program total to $8,455, including indirect costs, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that matching funds, in the amount of $845, provided by Audiovox Corporation, be accepted for the operation of the Community College Workforce Development Training Grant Program, and be it further 

RESOLVED, that a grant award, in the amount of $7,610, including indirect costs, from the State University of New York, for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grant Program for Audiovox Corporation during the 2009-2010 fiscal year, is hereby accepted, and the College President or his designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

Project Director: Maureen David Arma

Note:  No full-time personnel

           In-kind contribution – Audiovox Corporation

*********

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.73    ACCEPTING A GRANT AWARD FOR A WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT TRAINING GRANT FOR GKN AEROSPACE MONITOR, INC.  

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College has received a grant award from the State University of New York, in the amount of $15,898, including indirect costs, for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grant Program for GKN Aerospace Monitor, Inc. for the period of  September 1, 2009 through August 20, 2010, and

WHEREAS, the program provides for training in manufacturing basics, AS 9100 Rev. B & C requirements, Six Sigma Launch, and Geometric Dimensioning & Tolerancing for employees of GKN Aerospace Monitor, Inc., and

WHEREAS, matching funds, in the amount of $1,766, provided by GKN Aerospace Monitor, Inc., will increase the program total to $17,664, including indirect costs, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that matching funds, in the amount of $1,766, provided by GKN Aerospace Monitor, Inc., be accepted for the operation of the Community College Workforce Development Training Grant Program, and be it further 

RESOLVED, that a grant award, in the amount of $15,898, including indirect costs, from the State University of New York, for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grant Program for GKN Aerospace Monitor, Inc., during the 2009-2010 fiscal year, is hereby accepted, and the College President or his designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

Project Director: Marilyn Green

Note:  No full-time personnel

           In-kind contribution - GKN Aerospace Monitor, Inc.

*********

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.74    ACCEPTING A GRANT AWARD FOR A WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT TRAINING GRANT FOR PEOPLE’S ALLIANCE FEDERAL CREDIT UNION  

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College has received a grant award from the State University of New York, in the amount of $11,405, including indirect costs, for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grant Program for People’s Alliance Federal Credit Union for the period of  September 1, 2009 through August 20, 2010, and

WHEREAS, the program provides for training in supervisory skills, business writing, effective presentation and PC training in Microsoft Excel and PowerPoint for employees of People’s Alliance Federal Credit Union, and

WHEREAS, matching funds, in the amount of $1,267, provided by People’s Alliance Federal Credit Union, will increase the program total to $12,672, including indirect costs, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that matching funds, in the amount of $1,267, provided by People’s Alliance Federal Credit Union, be accepted for the operation of the Community College Workforce Development Training Grant Program, and be it further 

RESOLVED, that a grant award, in the amount of $11,405, including indirect costs, from the State University of New York, for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grant Program for People’s Alliance Federal Credit Union during the 2009-2010 fiscal year, is hereby accepted, and the College President or his designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

Project Director: Marilyn Green

Note:  No full-time personnel

           In-kind contribution – People’s Alliance Federal Credit Union

*********

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.75  ACCEPTING A GRANT AWARD FROM THE NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF LABOR FOR AN EMERGING AND TRANSITIONAL WORKER TRAINING PROGRAM  

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College has received a grant award from the New York State Department of Labor for an Emerging and Transitional Worker Training Program, in the amount of $159,321, including indirect costs, for the period of January 1, 2010 through December 31, 2010, and

WHEREAS, the program will provide for short-term, high-quality, standards and outcomes-based career and job training in renewable energy technology, energy efficiency and environmental health and safety for low income or unemployed residents of Suffolk County who are entering the workforce or transitioning to a new job or a career, and 

WHEREAS, matching funds are not required, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that a grant award, in the amount of $159,321, including indirect costs, from the New York Department of Labor, for an Emerging and Transitional Worker Training Program, for the period of January 1, 2010 through December 31, 2010, is hereby accepted, and the College President or his designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

 Project Director: Nina Leonhardt

Note:  No full-time positions 

*********

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.76    ACCEPTING A GRANT AWARD FOR A WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT TRAINING GRANT FOR A LONG ISLAND HOSPITAL CONSORTIUM  

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College has received a grant award from the State University of New York, in the amount of $14,185, including indirect costs, for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grant Program for a Long Island Hospital Consortium for the period of  September 1, 2009 through August 20, 2010, and

WHEREAS, the program provides for outcomes-based, on-site Spanish language training for medical professionals at two east end hospitals, Eastern Long Island Hospital and Southampton Hospital, to improve communication with and care of Latino patients and their families, and

WHEREAS, matching funds, in the amount of $2,975, provided by Eastern Long Island Hospital and Southampton Hospital, will increase the program total to $17,160, including indirect costs, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that matching funds, in the amount of $2,975, provided by Eastern Long Island Hospital and Southampton Hospital, be accepted for the operation of the Community College Workforce Development Training Grant Program, and be it further 

RESOLVED, that a grant award, in the amount of $14,185, including indirect costs, from the State University of New York, for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grant Program for a Long Island Hospital Consortium during the 2009-2010 fiscal year, is hereby accepted, and the College President or his designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

Project Director: Nina Leonhardt

Note:  No full-time personnel

           In-kind contribution – Eastern Long Island Hospital and Southampton Hospital

*********

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.77    AMENDING THE COLLEGE BUDGET FOR A WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT TRAINING GRANT FOR DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES AGENCIES  

WHEREAS, the 2009-2010 College operating budget provides $35,186 in anticipation of a grant award from the State University of New York, for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grant Program for Developmental Disabilities Agencies, the Developmental Disabilities Institute (DDI) and Independent Group Home Living (IGHL), and
WHEREAS, the actual award includes an additional amount of $12,377, including indirect costs, and 

WHEREAS, matching funds include an additional amount of $605, provided by the Developmental Disabilities Agencies, and

WHEREAS, said grant award increase and matching funds increase will increase the program total to $48,168, including indirect costs, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the 2009-2010 College budget be amended to reflect an increase in the grant award in the amount of $12,377, including indirect costs, from the State University of New York, and an increase in matching funds in the amount of $605 from the Developmental Disabilities Agencies, for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grant Program for Development Disabilities Agencies, and the College President or his designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

Project Director:  Nina Leonhardt

Note:         No full-time positions   

                  In-kind contribution – Development Disabilities Agencies 

*********

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.78    ACCEPTING A FEDERAL GRANT FOR THE 2009-2010 FEDERAL WORK STUDY PROGRAM (FWSP)

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College has applied to participate in the Federal Work Study Program (FWSP) authorized under Part C of Title IV of the Higher Education Act of 1965 as amended by the Education Amendments of 1968, 1972, 1976, 1980, 1986, 1992, 1998, and

WHEREAS, the application has been approved in the amount of $716,144, and

WHEREAS, the Federal regulations allow the sum of $75,000 or 10 percent of the allocation, whichever is less, to be set aside for the Job Locator & Development Program, and

WHEREAS, Federal regulations allow a maximum of 25% of funds to be transferred to the Federal Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grant Program in order to enhance grant opportunities for students, and 

WHEREAS, this Federal grant must be matched by a 25 percent contribution, and

WHEREAS, an amount must be allocated for Community Service Employment/America Reads Project, and

WHEREAS, amendments to the law became effective in October 1986 allowing five percent administrative expense allowance based on total student expenditures for FWSP, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees hereby accepts the total Federal allotment of 2009-2010 Federal Work Study Program in the amount of $716,144, and be it further

RESOLVED, that $71,614 be set aside for Job Locator Program, with the College matching contribution of 20 percent to be provided by in-kind contributions, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the Federal Work Study Program’s five percent administrative allowance be charged against FWSP and deposited in the appropriate account, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the On-Campus Work Study Program shall continue to be matched by a 25 percent contribution by the College and that the Off-Campus Work Study Program be matched by a 25 percent contribution from the respective participating off-campus agencies, except for the Community Service Employment, and be it further

RESOLVED, that $20,000 be reserved for Community Service/America Reads Project, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the off-campus agencies shall contribute their respective shares of Employer's FICA and Workmen's Compensation except for the Community Service Employment.

*********

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.79   APPROVING THE ALLOCATION OF THE 2009-2010 FEDERAL WORK STUDY PROGRAM (FWSP)

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College is composed of three campuses, and
WHEREAS, the Financial Aid Office on each campus offers financial assistance via the Federal Work Study Program, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the following allocation of the 2009-2010 Federal Work Study funds by campus is hereby approved.

Original FWSP Federal Allocation


            $716,144
Less: Transfer to Job Locator Program
 

   -71,614


Remaining CWSP Federal Allocation


$644,530
Less: Community Service/America Reads


   -20,000  

Remaining CWSP Federal Allocation


$624,530
Less: 25% of Allocation to FSEOG



 -179,036
Remaining FWSP Federal Allocation



$445,494

Less: 5% Admin Expense Allowance of Campus Wages  
   -27,843
Remaining FWS Allocation




$417,651
Plus: 25% of Institutional Share of Student Wages 
  
+139,217




Total Student Wages Available



$556,868

Campus Wage Distribution of Federal College Work Study Allocation


Ammerman Campus 
(46%)




$256,159



Grant Campus 
(39%)




$217,179



Eastern Campus
(15%)




$  83,530



Total Campus Wage Distributions



$556,868

*********

RESOLUTION NO.2009.80   ACCEPTING A FEDERAL SUPPLEMENTAL EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITY GRANT (FSEOG) FOR 2009-2010

WHEREAS, 
Suffolk County Community College has applied to participate in the Federal Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grant Program as authorized under Subpart 2, Part A of Title IV of the Higher Education Act of 1965, as amended by the Education Amendments of 1968, 1972, 1976, 1980, 1986, 1992,1998, and 

WHEREAS, the application has been approved in the amount of $773,232, and

WHEREAS, amendments to the law became effective in October 1986 allowing a five percent administrative expense allowance based on total expenditures for FSEOG, be it therefore  

RESOLVED, that the 2009-2010 Federal Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grant in the amount of $773,232 be accepted, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the Federal Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grant allotment be deposited in the appropriate accounts, after reducing that allotment with five percent of FSEOG expenditures as administrative expense being charged to the FSEOG account.

*********

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.81     APPROVING THE ALLOCATION OF THE 2009-2010 FEDERAL SUPPLEMENTAL EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITY GRANT PROGRAM (FSEOG)
WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College is composed of three campuses, and
WHEREAS, the Financial Aid Office on each campus offers financial assistance via the Federal Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grants Program, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the following allocation of 2009-2010 FSEOG funds is hereby approved:

Federal Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grants (FSEOG)

Original FSEOG Federal Allocation   



 $773,232      

Plus: Transfer from FWS





 +179,036
Adjusted FSEOG






 $952,268

Less: 5% Administrative Expense for Grants


 
    -45,346
Remaining FSEOG Allocation for Student Grant Disbursement
 $906,922

Campus Distribution of FSEOG Student Grants
Ammerman Campus 

(46 %)   



$417,184

Grant Campus  

(39 %)   



$353,700 

Eastern Campus  

(15 %)   



$136,038       

Total of College Grants 




     
$906,922
*********

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.82        ACCEPTING A GREEN INNOVATION GRANT PROGRAM AWARD FROM THE NEW YORK STATE ENVIRONMENTAL FACILITIES CORPORATION FOR A COLLEGE-WIDE WATER & ENERGY CONSERVATION INITIATIVE

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees authorized the submission of a grant to the New York State Environmental Facilities Corporation (NYSEFC) by Resolution 2009.38 at its May 21, 2009 meeting, and

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College has been awarded an American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) grant from the NYSEFC for replacement of 20- to 30- year old water-using fixtures, fittings and equipment estimated to save close to 77 million gallons of water over a 10-year period, as well as implementation of improved technologies to reduce the energy consumption required to operate the Ammerman Campus sewage treatment facility, and

WHEREAS, NYSEFC has awarded the College the sum of $675,000 for equipment purchase and installation along with administrative costs associated with the implementation of the initiative, and

WHEREAS, ten percent matching funds in the amount of $75,000, are required and will be provided through redirection of an existing capital project #2193 (Anatomy & Physiology Lab – Grant @ $36,800), and equipment replacement funds operating account #3650 (@ $38,200), which will increase the program total to $750,000, be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that a grant award in the amount of $675,000, from the New York State Environmental Facilities Corporation is hereby accepted and the College President or his designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

Project Director: Jon DeMaio

*********

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.83   AWARDING A CONTRACT FOR THE PROVISION OF ANNUAL AUDIT SERVICES 

WHEREAS, the College requires that an independent financial services firm audit its annual financial statement and perform the single agency audit required of recipients of federal awards, and

WHEREAS, the College issued a request for proposals for audit services to pre-qualified New York state audit firms, and

WHEREAS, a College Evaluation Committee received and evaluated five responses and is recommending the College contract with the Bennett Kielson Storch DeSantis Division of O’Connor Davies Munns & Dobbins, LLP (ODMD), be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the College President or his designee is authorized to enter into a contract with ODMD for three years with options for two (2) one-year renewals, in amounts not to exceed $62,300 for the 2009 fiscal year audit, $74,600 for the 2010 fiscal year audit, $67,200 for the 2011 fiscal year audit, $69,900 for the 2012 fiscal year audit and $72,700 for the 2013 fiscal year audit.

*********

RESOLUTION NO.  2009.84   ADOPTING AN IDENTITY THEFT PREVENTION PROGRAM
WHEREAS, the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) has issued regulations (the Red Flags Rules) requiring the development and implementation of a written identity theft prevention program as part of the Fair and Accurate Credit Transactions (FACT) Act of 2003, and 

WHEREAS, the program must provide for the identification, detection, and response to patterns, practices, or specific activities – known as “red flags” – that could indicate identity theft, and
WHEREAS, and Identity Theft Prevention Program has been developed by the College’s Information Security Committee, endorsed by the Executive Council and recommended by the President, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the Identity Theft Prevention Program (Attachment II) be adopted for immediate implementation.
* * * * * * * * * *
Vice President for Business and Financial Affairs, Nancy Stier, presented the finance report as of the close of the 2008-2009 fiscal year. She stated that revenues are up and spending is down.  The year ended with $1.7 million surplus.  Vice President Stier referred to the 2010 charts that list data extracted from Banner as of September 1, 2009.  The first estimate for the 2009-2010 fiscal year shows a 10 percent increase in enrollment.  Costs are up.  The Faculty Association agreement to add 2 more students to most sections helped keep costs down.  Spending is on budget for this year. The offset is $1.7 million carrying forward.  The projection is $3.1 million better than budget.  Vice President Stier is looking at the Governor’s proposed budget with respect to state aid.  None of this is included in the report now, but a working group has been formed to follow the budget.
Trustee George Kane asked about additional faculty.  President of the Faculty Association, Ellen Schuler-Mauk, responded that 200 adjunct faculty have been added.  Interim President George Gatta said that they had budgeted a 3 percent increase for the number of sections offered – top is 70 or 80 sections and most will be covered by adjuncts.  
* * * * * * * * * *
Chairman Mattace recognized Associate Professor Gayle Sheridan.  The Board honored her today for her leadership and dedication in the field of photography and college-wide print displays and simulcasts at the College for the past twenty four years.  

Chairman Mattace announced that after forty active years in the Labor Movement, he is retiring.  His plans include continuing to help fulfill the College’s mission and work and to support the students and faculty.  He reported that he was happy to represent the College at the ACCT conference in San Francisco.  He informed the Board of the legislative session coming up in February 2010 and encouraged others to attend.  
Chairman Mattace thanked Vice President Mary Lou Araneo and the Foundation for his time serving on the Foundation Board, and as one of the founders, he is proud.  He asked Trustee Belinda Alvarez-Groneman to take his seat on the Foundation Board.  A scholarship in his name will continue in perpetuity.  

He reported on his nomination to represent the College on the SUNY Chancellor’s Strategic Plan.  He attended the first conversation with the Chancellor and shared with the Board the questions that were discussed with regard to SUNY and its future.  He invited the Board to go to the SUNY website and follow the progress of this group of 200 participants representing community colleges, universities, students and business organizations.

* * * * * * * * * *
Trustee Belinda Alvarez-Groneman thanked Vice President Araneo and the Foundation for the 50th anniversary video.  She also thanked the staff for always being helpful to students that she sends to them for assistance.  
Trustee Paul Pontieri informed the Board about diversity banners being placed at various junior high schools in the Patchogue area in memory of Marcelo Lucero.  They are very dynamic and are effective especially with younger kids, ages 12-14 years old.  He extended thanks to Professor Schrier and the College.  
* * * * * * * * * *
Student Trustee Chigozie Oninanya stated that he will be attending the upcoming SUNY Student Assembly in Binghamton.  The pending issue is the Governor’s $90 million cut.  He will report back to the Board with his findings at the next meeting.  He thanked Associate Vice President Bright for his involvement in addressing concerns and providing insight on various topics with all three campus student government groups recently.    Student Trustee Oninanya also stated that he found the new Bookstore management very receptive to his concerns regarding financing books, better service and cheaper books.  
* * * * * * * * * *
Trustee Avette Ware reported that she also attended the ACCT conference in San Francisco and felt it was extremely beneficial to her as a trustee.  Many of the concerns and issues raised were similar between colleges nationally and many colleges are conducting their own presidential searches.  She thanked Professor Schrier for his presentation.

* * * * * * * * * *
Trustee Saul Fenchel stated that as the second newest Trustee on the Board, he has found the workings of the Board to be a very interesting experience.  He felt that the many intense discussions demonstrate the nature of a good Board.  He remarked that the College administration and staff are one of the most efficient he has seen.  With that being said, he and his law office donated $2,500 as a gift to the College Foundation.
* * * * * * * * * *
Trustee David Ochoa commended Chairman Mattace for his integrity, leadership and deep professionalism in the presidential search process and commented that it means a lot in these times. 
* * * * * * * * * *
Trustee Avette Ware asked if the Trustees could receive campus events /flyers /announcements sooner than at the Board meetings, so they can be better informed and possibly attend. 

* * * * * * * * * *
President George Gatta spoke about Vice President Stier’s report on Governor Patterson’s proposed mid-year higher education local assistance reductions.  If adopted, the College’s base aid impact would be reduced by$2.5 million and it would also impact next year’s budget.  The cuts would affect the TAP program and such things as base aid, rental aid, the child care program and programs such as high school liberty partnerships and CSTEP science programs.  The President stated that the College will present testimony against the cuts.  
President Gatta stated that the Eastern Campus Learning Center PLA was approved by the Nassau Suffolk Building Trades Council.  He understood it was going to the Board.  Once it is adopted, then the College can move forward and bid out the facility.

Last week, the College’s Mechatronics/Advanced Manufacturing program received the Dr. James Hall Exemplary Program Award for 2009 from the Continuing Education Association of New York.  This award highlights emphasis on partnerships with manufacturing, hospitals and not-for-profits.  This award is important now because of President Obama’s proposal of $12 billion to community colleges.  Every program will have to compete for funds and the criteria will be workforce driven.  The College stands well positioned to compete for these funds.  President Gatta extended congratulations to John Lombardo, Director of Corporate Training, Vice President James Whitten and Professor and Academic Chair Peter Maritato and their teams on this recognition.  
President Gatta was pleased to report that Banner Finance and Payroll is moving along well and the College will be ready to implement their own payroll system on January 1, 2010.   On another matter, the College has been in communication with the Suffolk County Deferred Compensation Board.  There may be an issue with the College’s continued participation in the County Deferred Compensation Plan.  A letter, seeking an opinion, was sent by Alan Schneider, Director of County Civil Service to the State Deferred Compensation Chairman.  The College sent an addendum that justifies the College’s continuation in the County’s program.  

President Gatta reminded the Board members that the Board Retreat will be on Thursday, November 12, 2009 at the Culinary Arts and Hospitality Center in Riverhead.  It has been arranged for a highly regarded community college leader to act as the retreat facilitator.  Dr. Walter Bumphus, currently Chair of the Education Leadership at the University of Texas in Austin and former Chancellor of Baton Rouge Community College will serve the Board well.  
There will be a hearing at the Boardroom of Brookhaven Town Hall on Tuesday, October 27, 2009 from 10-2 p.m. for testimony regarding the Governor’s proposed cuts.  Governmental Affairs Coordinator Lori Taggart is scheduling people to speak.  
* * * * * * * * * *
A motion to enter into executive session to discuss personnel matters was seconded and approved unanimously.  With no further action anticipated, the meeting was adjourned at 10:02.  The next meeting of the Board of Trustees will be Thursday, December 10, 2009 at the Michael J. Grant Campus.






Respectfully submitted,







George Kane
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